



Zone 2 Representative Quarterly Report

Zone Representative: Rose Ann Novotnak

2018 — 1ST QUARTER

I started out my Zone 2 first quarter with a suggestion by my predecessor, Cheryl Taylor, to attend the Chesapeake After Holiday Party on January 13th where I received a warm welcome by all. The party was well attended, and it was a fabulous event. Earlier that morning Cheryl and I, along with our husbands, met for a transition meeting in the lobby of the hotel. The meeting lasted 4 hours. I left with page upon page of notes, along with boxes of files to begin my new position as Zone 2 Representative.

In this first quarter I participated in webinars, conference calls with all Zone Reps, Executive Council, and the DE Chairs for our March Zone 2 DE at VIR. I attended the Winter Board Meeting in Columbia, Maryland on February 9-10. I arranged a special conference call of all the Zone 2 Presidents to announce the resignation of the newly appointed Treasurer Dick Gordon due to a work conflict. I announced that Bruce Russell (Shenandoah Region) has been appointed our new Zone 2 Treasurer effective February 19, 2018. Upon the recommendation of Caren Cooper, I attended Zone 1 Presidents Meeting hosted by Mike Bryon in Albany, New York.

My first big event in Zone 2 was the annual DE at Virginia International Raceway in Danville, Virginia on March 15-18. I was named Social Chair and Volunteer Chair. I worked with a fabulous team of individuals who were very kind, and welcoming to this newbie. Marco Estrada was the Event Chair, Marco Alban was the Registrar, Claude Taylor, Daniel & Terrence Judge were the Tech Chairs, and Bob Mulligan, Don Mattran, Dirk Dekker were Track Instructors. I am mentioning these individuals by name because they were so professional, and very efficient in what they do. With all their help and mentoring I was better able to understand the workings of my first DE. I am very proud of this team. The event had over 250 attendees. This learning experience put me at ease for my next DE at VIR in June.

With the first quarter being a bit busy, I scheduled my Zone 2 Presidents Meeting for April 6-7, and will report on it in my second quarter report.

In addition to fielding numerous emails, I worked with Bill Simon, our Zone 2 Webmaster on posting items on the Zone 2 website.

This is my first quarter at a glance:

- Jan 10th Zone Rep Conference Call
- Jan 13th Transition Meeting with Cheryl Taylor
 - o After Holiday Party Chesapeake Region
- Jan 31st Webinar Emailer 3.0
- Feb 1st Sent out request for Volunteers for March VIR
- Feb 9-10 Attended Winter Board Meeting in Columbia MD
- Feb 15th Conference call VIR DE
- Feb 19th Conference call Z2 Treasurer's Resignation
- Feb 21st Conference call New Zone Reps with Caren Cooper

Zone 2 Website : zone2.pca.org





- Feb 22nd Conference call Z2 Presidents New Treasurer
- Feb 26th Executive Council Teleconference
- Mar 2-3 Attended Zone 1 Meeting, Albany New York
- Mar 14th Conference Call Zone Reps
- Mar 15-18 Attended DE VIR
- Mar 30th Attended New York International Auto Show

Completed subsidy request for the following regions:

- Chesapeake Region : New Member Party
- Riesentoter Region : New Member Breakfast
- Shenandoah Region : Charity
- Riesentoter Region : New Member Breakfast
- Riesentoter Region : Hospitality
- Riesentoter Region : Charity

In Service,

Rose Ann Novotnak
Zone 2 Representative, Zone2Rep@pca.org

Zone 2 Website : zone2.pca.org